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Dear Mount Alvernia High School Community,

It is hard to believe that another school year at 790 Centre Street has 
come to a close. This school year has been busy and exciting, as we 
returned to full in-person learning for the first time since 2020. Although 
we celebrate all of the Seven C’s, each year we focus on one value. For 
2021-2022, the Seven C of focus was women of character, who have 
a moral and ethical core. Navigating back to an in-person routine, 
along with experiencing the upheaval in the world around us, put our 
character at the forefront of all that we did. We relied on our faith and 
school community to help us work through the challenges of the world, 
along with personal strength required to acclimate to the “new normal.” 
Throughout this process, the Mount Alvernia High School community 
remained steadfast. We came together to pray, to reflect, to support one 
another, and to think about how we can continue to make a difference in 
the world. Although adjusting to this “new normal” had its bumps in the 
road, I am honored to be Head of School at Mount Alvernia High School, 
surrounded by the exemplary Missionary Franciscan Sisters, faculty, staff, 
students, and alumnae, all of whom express strong character, faith, and 
strength in all that they do.

Pax et Bonum,

Ms. Jillian Boudreau 
Head of School

Jillian Boudreau
Head of School

Mary Bridget Chick
Assistant Head of School

Kimberly Kossuth
Director of Institutional 
Advancement
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Kathleen McGreal ’11
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ABOUT THE COVER
Students in Biology are 
shown taking part in one of 
the most exciting learning 
experiences of the year as 
they work independently 
and collaboratively 
dissecting brains. Two 
teams of future scientists 
represented MAHS at the annual Women 
in Science competition this year. Catherine 
C. ’23 shows the molecular makeup of 
serotonin and biology teacher Ms. Holloran 
explains another lesson to her students.

Do you have something to share with your 
fellow alumnae? Please send all updates 

or questions to: 
advancement@mountalverniahs.org

or scan the QR Code below to access our 
Class Notes Page.

Message from the Head of School
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Core to who we are as a school, service has remained a priority at 790 Centre Street.  
In February, 34 students participated in Winter Walk Boston to support those who are 
homeless. In addition to walking the freezing streets of Boston, over $500 was raised 
through a tag day at the school.  

Throughout the winter and spring months, the students of campus ministry were very 
giving of their time. On several occasions the Pine Street Inn, a homeless shelter for 
men and women of Boston, was the beneficiary of the students’ time. In addition to 
serving the meals, the students presented the guests with homemade Valentine’s Day 
cards and desserts.   

The students also spent their time with the Capuchin Mobile Ministries, an outreach to 
poor, homeless, and marginalized populations of Boston and around the world. Time was also spent making Valentine’s 
Day boxes of cookies, candy, and toys for underprivileged children of Boston through the Yawkey Center in Dorchester 
and Mother’s Day cards as part of a fundraiser for Boston’s Women’s Lunch Place, a day shelter for women.
 
Continuing the long standing MAHS connection with Cradles to Crayons, this past May the middle school students went 
to work at the Brighton location. Between the 7th and 8th grade classes, over 77 large bins of clothing were sorted and 
organized.

Track and Field Comes Back Strong

The Mustang track and field team had quite a bounceback season after not 
fielding a competitive team since 2019. Under the guidance of Coach Rob 
Ackerman, 17 athletes competed in a full slate of events. Many of the athletes 
recorded personal bests throughout the season laying the groundwork for 
seasons to come.

Mustangs Participate in Their Inaugural Lacrosse Season

MAHS launched a lacrosse club team this past spring. Due to the overwhelming 
number of participants and on field success, a full varsity program will be in place 

for spring 2023. Coach Rich Monbouquette and Coach Elizabeth Bennett stated the girls worked extremely hard during 
their skill sessions as well as during their competitions that were led by several promising underclasswomen.

Campus Ministry Picks Up Where They Left Off
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For the past 25 years, the Finegold family has been part of 
the Mount Alvernia family. In the fall of 1999, Helen Finegold 
’05 came to 790 Centre Street as a seventh grader. It did 
not take long before her mother, Mrs. Tanya Finegold, 
began volunteering.

“My first time volunteering was helping with the Prom 
Fashion Show book,” recalls Mrs. Finegold. “I didn’t even 
know what it was.” Then-technology director, Mrs. Barbara 
Flanagan, P’90, P’94, warmly welcomed Mrs. Finegold’s 
help. In 2003, Mrs. Flanagan retired and Mrs. Finegold 
moved into the technology director role. Under Mrs. 
Finegold’s leadership, Mount Alvernia’s technology has 
continued to grow and expand to meet the needs of 
students.

In recent months, the Finegold family has been contacted 
by many in the Mount Alvernia community to share their 
love and support as the Finegold’s beloved homeland of 
Ukraine was invaded by Russia.

“I never thought so many 
people would remember 
I am Ukrainian,” - said 

Mrs. Finegold

In 1991, just before the fall of the Soviet Union, the Finegold 
family left Donetsk, Ukraine. It was her father-in-law’s 
dream to escape Soviet rule. Her husband shared that 
dream of democracy and freedom. The opportunity came, 
but at a high price. To leave Ukraine, they had to give up 
their citizenship and were told they could never return or 
see family. Only months later, in August 1991, Ukraine was 
the first country to gain independence from the Soviet 
Union.

After living first in Israel and then in South America, 
the Finegolds came to Massachusetts in 1995. Around 
the same time, Mrs. Finegold was volunteering for the 
Chernobyl Children’s Project. The organization’s mission 
was to bring children who had been exposed to nuclear 
radiation from the 1986 disaster to the Boston area for a 
month of nutrition, medical attention, and healthy living. 
Mrs. Finegold served as an interpreter and there met the 
Cunningham family and Sister Marie Puleo, MFIC, who were 
also working with the organization. Emily Cunningham ’01 
was a then-current Mount Alvernia student, and her sister, 
Kara ’08 would later follow in her footsteps. Their mother 
and Sister Marie shared their love of the Mount Alvernia 
community with Mrs. Finegold. Like with many families, 
word of mouth led the Finegolds to enroll Helen at Mount 
Alvernia.

From Ukraine to Centre Street
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On May 19, 2008, Helen and Mrs. Finegold became United 
States citizens at the Hynes Convention Center. It was a 
celebratory day for them and for their extended Mount 
Alvernia family. Teachers attended the naturalization 
ceremony, and then-principal Mrs. Kathy Kent  offered 
a champagne toast on campus in honor of their new 
citizenship.

Mrs. Finegold’s most recent trip to Ukraine was in 2019. 
Prior to the pandemic, Mrs. Finegold traveled often to 
see her father and extended family. In 2012, Helen joined 
her. Looking through an album created by Helen of the 
trip, Mrs. Finegold shared stories of places that look very 
different now—most especially the capital city of Kiev.

Since the war began, the Finegold’s family in Ukraine has 
been helping frontline soldiers and refugees in Babyntsi. 
With so many people reaching out to Helen and Mrs. 
Finegold, they knew they wanted to find a way to help from 
the United States. Members of the Missionary Franciscan 
Sisters gave Mrs. Finegold funds and asked her to send 
it to whomever needed it in Ukraine. From there the idea 
grew. Helen established a GoFundMe page to support 
their family’s work feeding and housing refugees, mostly 
women and children. More than $26,000 has been raised 
to date.

In addition to the funds raised, the Finegold family has 
received many prayers, messages, and acts of love. 
Students who see Mrs. Finegold around the campus will see 
she is often wearing the colors of the Ukrainian flag—even 
her nail polish is blue and yellow. And around her neck is 
a scarf with the same colors knit by Sister Margaret Henry, 
MFIC.

“Sister Margaret told me every stitch is a prayer for Ukraine,” 
Mrs. Finegold said through tears.

If you would like more information about the work the 
Finegold family is doing, including the GoFundMe page, 
please email Mrs. Finegold (tfinegold@mountalverniahs.
org).

“The least we can do is send funds to 
help bolster the already incredible 
work my family is doing on the ground 
in Ukraine to help others. They have 
already exhausted their own food 
storage and personal savings.” 

- Helen Finegold
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Through the generous support of all those who contributed to the Sister Anna Theresa 
Fund for STEAM Initiatives, we have some exciting updates to share about the learning 
environment at Mount Alvernia. Beginning this September, we will be implementing 
changes to our existing STEAM program. There will be a number of notable changes to 
the curriculum as well as the physical spaces for the upcoming school year.  

Science curriculum changes will include the debut of an eighth grade engineering 
course, grant-funded STEM AP course opportunities through the Virtual High School 
(VHS) program, and the initial steps in resequencing the grades 9-11 courses to 
introduce all high school students to biology, chemistry, and physics in addition to our 
elective offerings. 

In addition to the updated science curriculum, we have added two new programs to 
enhance academic opportunities available to students. An individualized math program 
has been introduced, which will allow for additional math support and rigor for each 
student. We also have partnered with NEXTGENPRENEUR, a program dedicated to guiding 
young women to become leaders, innovators, and entrepreneurs. Students will engage in 
the first module of entrepreneurship and social impact, which teaches participants how 
to develop and promote an idea or product that will solve a social problem. Students will 
learn how to research, market, develop, and “pitch” their idea or product. After this module, 
students will transition to a financial literacy series.

At this school year’s closing prayer service and book award presentations, 
surrounded by fellow faculty and staff, students and even a few returning alumnae, 
it was announced that Sister Michele Craig, MFIC and Mrs. Julie (Sullivan) Gosselin 
’83, P’16 have been selected as the 2022 Seven C’s Award recipients. Both women 
will be formally honored at the 3rd Annual Gala on October 22nd at the Brae Burn 
Country Club. Sister Michele has been a welcoming presence at 790 Centre Street 
for the past 16 years and Mrs. Gosselin is celebrating her 25th year as the school’s 
athletic director. Tickets are currently available online for the Gala.

STEAM CURRICULUM GETS A BOOST

SISTER MICHELE CRAIG AND JULIE GOSSELIN 
SELECTED AS THE 2022 SEVEN C’S WOMEN OF THE YEAR
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On an unseasonably hot May 21st, faculty, staff, friends and families were all on hand to celebrate the accomplishments 
and graduation of the Class of 2022. This year’s graduation marked the 83rd for MAHS and was the 50th held at 790 
Centre Street. For the first time since 2019, the graduation returned to the upper field in front of the Saint Francis statue.  

Salutatorian Ariana Contessi welcomed the more than 300 guests with her remarks.  “Obviously, we have come a long 
way—from anxiously walking the halls in seventh grade, to soon walking across this stage to receive our diplomas. We 
appreciate you all for supporting and guiding us from those first moments to now, and every step of the way,” said 
Contessi.

The pleasant surprise of the afternoon came when Christina DiRuzza, class valedictorian, took the opportunity to create 
an 8th C. She explained, “We are a group of 26 young women, who embody the 7C’s of Mount Alvernia better than 
anybody that I know. And now… I’m going to add a C: Continuation! Because this is not the end, it is only the beginning 
of a lifetime of sharing our gifts and talents with the world. Guided by God’s light, we are ready to take what we have 
learned here at 790 Centre Street out into a whole new world of possibility.”

Members of the Class of 2022 were accepted at 89 universities and colleges throughout the United States, as well as 
in Canada and Europe. They were also a group that was awarded almost $11,000,000 in grants, financial aid, and merit 
scholarships.

Class of 2022 Celebrated

The Boston Park Plaza was the setting for the International Coalition of Girls’ Schools, 3rd Global 

Forum on Girls’ Education on June 27 – 29. The event was attended by a record number of 

educators from girls’ schools from almost every continent. As a member school of this coalition, 

Mount Alvernia attendees included Head of School, Ms. Jillian Boudreau, Assistant Head of School, 

Mrs. Mary Bridget Chick, and Director of Admissions, Mrs. Kimberly Kossuth. Held in both a virtual and 

in-person format, the educators, researchers, advocates, authors, and practitioners from around 

the world convened and shared ideas about how best to prepare and empower girls to be ethical, globally minded changemakers 

who lead with courage, competence, and empathy. Reflecting on the experience, Ms. Boudreau stated, “It was a wonderful opportunity, 

especially after the pandemic, to meet educators from all over the world, who can all relate to educating girls. In my short time there, 

I met educators from New York, California, Washington DC, Hawaii, Texas, England, Australia, and beyond, who all had the same 

common goal—empowering young women to find their strengths and become a force for good in the world. It was so inspiring to learn 

and discuss together and I am very grateful to the International Coalition for all they do to support our students!” https://girlsschools.

org/

ADMINISTRATORS ATTEND GLOBAL FORUM ON GIRLS’ EDUCATION III

A special thank you to the parents of the Class of 2022 for their contribution to the 
Sister Anna Theresa Fund for STEAM Initiatives. Their Senior Parent Gift will assist 
future students for a generation to come.
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We would love to create an alumnae ambassador program for our Admissions Office and need your help! We are 

excited to expand our relationship and admissions outreach with our surrounding communities. As MAHS continues to 

grow, our focus will be on maintaining a culture that thrives on collaboration, tradition, and embodies our mission. 

Please contact Kimberly Kossuth, Director of Institutional Advancement, via email at admissions@mountalverniahs.org 

or by calling 617-969-2260, Ext. 46 for details. We look forward to working with you!

As we stand at the threshold of 50 years at 790 Centre Street, Mount Alvernia High School continues to thrive in delivering on its mission 

to enlighten and shape courageous, compassionate, and articulate women who believe life has purpose, who are able to discern 

the good, and be an effective force for that good in this world. To that end we are forever grateful to all of our incredibly generous 

benefactors. We know, if it was not for your financial support, your time and your prayers, our mission would not be able to continue.

As we enter the 2022-2023 academic year, we prayerfully ask for your continued support. This September an expanded STEAM 

curriculum will be rolled out, and we will continue the effort of purchasing more “flex” furniture for our classrooms. These initiatives will 

provide a curriculum and classroom setting that will answer the call of what our students need to prepare them as they set forth to live 

out the mission instilled in them here at Mount Alvernia High School. 

If you have any questions on how you can be involved at Mount Alvernia High School, whether through your time, treasure, or talent, 

please contact contact our Director of Institutional Advancement, Mrs. Kimberly Kossuth, 617-969-2260 Ext. 46 or at 

advancement@mountalverniahs.org.

FROM THE DESK OF THE 
ADMISSIONS DEPARTMENT

Upcoming Admissions Events

Calling all Mustangs!

From the Desk of the Advancement Department

Learn more about MAHS! Coffee, 
Conversation, Tours & More!

Admissions Virtual Q&A Sessions Fall Open House

Wednesday, September 28, 2022 Thursday, September 15, 2022 Sunday, November 6, 2022

Tuesday, October 18, 2022 Tuesday, October 11, 2022

8:30 – 10:00 A.M. 6:30 – 7:30 P.M. 1:30 – 4:00 P.M.

SCHEDULE A TIME TO CHAT
Talk with current members of our Mount Alvernia Mustang community (Available 

by Zoom, phone, and email). Arrange a meeting now by emailing admissions@

mountalverniahs.org or calling 617-969-2260, Ext. 46.
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Jennifer Elizabeth (Hill) DeLaria

Antoinette (Pagliarulo) McAdams

Class of 1988

Class of 1990

April 26, 1970 – May 24, 2022

July 20, 1971 – April 17, 2022

COMMEMORATING OUR ALUMNAE

Maria V. Foundas

Mark E. Madden

Eleo F. Remis 

Dr. John J. “Jack” Spillane

Denzil C. Drewry 

Ewa Logan

Donald R. McGillicuddy 

Angela Fay 

Salvatore “Sam” Mellone 

Michael C. Lowre
Mother to Stacey Foundras ’94
Former teacher - Mount Alvernia Academy

Father to Sybil Estes P’13; Former staff 
Grandfather to Anastasia Estes ’13

Father to Kimberly Remis ’93, Amanda Remis 
Croce ’97, and honorary father of Elizabeth 
Cassidy ’95

Father to Mary Spillane ’98, Melissa Spillane 
Gnyp ‘98, Stephanie Spillane ‘99

Grandfather to Madison Drewry ’27

Mother to Julia Logan ’18

Father to Patricia McGillicuddy Katz ’83, 
Susan McGillicuddy Scannell ’84, and Diane 
McGillicuddy ’85

Mother to Clare Fay ’83 and Melissa Fay Kinch 
’86; Former faculty Grandmother to Molleigh 
Kinch ’18

Father to Maria Mellone-Macaluso ’96

Husband to Julie Downing Lowre ’93

6/19/2020

1/4/2022

1/6/2022

1/13/2022

3/8/2022

1/5/2022

1/19/2022

3/3/2022

6/12/2022

3/23/2021

IN MEMORIAM

Sister Anna Theresa Perriello, mfic

On December 13, 2021, the Missionary Franciscan Sisters 
of the Immaculate Conception and the Mount Alvernia 
community lost one its most beloved members. Sister 
Anna Theresa Perriello, a MFIC for over 72 years, was 
called home to God after a life of exemplifying service 
for others. In particular, Sister Anna T was an integral 
part of Mount Alvernia High School for 15 years. Though 
she had not taught in over seven years, her vision and 
enthusiasm for science, technology, art and math are 
still discussed at 790 Centre Street today. Her time with 
the students, whether in the classroom, assisting them 
in the library, or interacting with them at teas and social 
gatherings, will be forever remembered.
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FISCAL YEAR 2021
HEAD OF SCHOOL REPORT

Mount Alvernia High School
A Year of Growth

Dear Mount Alvernia High School Community,

As we embark upon our 50th year on Centre Street, I 
proudly share with you Mount Alvernia High School’s Head 
of School Report for the Fiscal Year 2021. Credit is due to 
former Interim Head of School Mrs. Nicole Pascarelli O’Brien 
for her leadership during an unprecedented, but also very 
successful year.

It was an eventful time as we began with a hybrid school 
model, and transitioned for the fall back to fully-in-person 
learning. Despite the challenging times, the support and 
generosity of the Mount Alvernia High School Community 
has remained steadfast. 

After a yearlong pause due to the pandemic, we were happy 
to host two of our largest fundraisers, the Prom Fashion 
Show and annual Golf Tournament. With more than three 
decades of history, the Prom Fashion Show returned in 
March, funding scholarships awarded at Foundress Day, 
followed by our spring golf tournament, which allowed for a 
large gathering of our generous school supporters for the 
first time this year.   

One of our greatest successes came in the areas of grants, 
which strongly supported the Sister Celestine Coyle Fund for 
Financial Aid. A special thank you to the Canadian Province 
of the Missionary Franciscan Sisters who presented the 
school with two generous awards toward this fund.  A thank 

you to our school community as well, as the donations from 
our families increased by almost 10% and contributions from 
the senior class was up 5% from the previous year.

As it did last year, the COVID-19 pandemic affected our 
Mount Alvernia families in a myriad of ways. Families have 
needed additional support through our financial aid fund and 
our emergency fund.  We are grateful to have these funds 
available thanks to the generosity of so many donors.

Every gift makes a difference to our school and ensures our 
mission continues to thrive at 790 Centre Street. Thanks 
to your continued support, the young women of Mount 
Alvernia High School will come to know the gift of an all-
girls education and will always be a part of a community of 
learners, centered in a relationship with God, steeped in the 
Franciscan tradition, that believes in her, encourages her 
voice, and inspires her to make an impact on the world. 

Pax et Bonum,

Jillian Boudreau
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ADVANCEMENT TOTAL FY21

Restricted

Unrestricted

Events
Mount Alvernia Fund $77,648.21

Restricted Funds $35,225.00

Events $17,119.84  

TOTAL GIVING $129,993.05

FUNDS FY21 FY20 FY19
Greatest Need $61,318.19 $75,733.55 $60,078.33

Athletics $1,325.02 $3,085.27 $2,400.02

Sr. Celestine Fin. Aid Fund $15,005.00 $18,055.19 $17,060.06

Mount Alvernia Fund (MAF) $77,648.21 $112,024.01 $79,538.41

Maureen O’Rourke Teacher Trust $250.00 $2,145.19 $3,570.00

Senior Parent Class Gift $6,900.00 $1,300.00 $10,000.19

Biology Labs - $11,550.00 -

Other Restricted* $28,075.00 $3,000.00 -

Restricted Total $35,225.00 $17,995.19 $13,570.19

Grants COMING - -

TOTAL GIVING $112,873.21 $130,019.20 $93,108.60

FISCAL YEAR 2021
HEAD OF SCHOOL REPORTEnd of Fiscal Year 2021 

Advancement Report

CONSTITUENT GIVING

72%

17%

11%

DONORS
# GIFTS BY CONSTITUENT GIVING GROUP: FY21 FY20 

Number of Constituents Who Contributed 226 310

Number of Contributions 359 480

Number of Alumnae Contributions 105 172

Percent of Total – Alumnae 29% 36%

Number of Parent Contributions 185 207

Percent of Total - Parents 52% 43%

Number of Faculty/Staff/Board 18 58

Percent of Total – F/S/B/F 5% 12%

Matching Gifts & Others 51 43

Percent of Total MG & O 14% 9%

*Does Not Include Grants
**Does Not Include Matching Gifts

GIVING LEVELS
BY GIVING TIER/SOCIETY - MAF & RESTRICTED

1927 Club $25,000 or more *0

San Damiano Society $10,000-$24,999 1

Elizabeth Hayes Society $5,000 – $9,999 3

League of St. Bonaventure $2,500 – $4,999 1

Tau Circle $1,000 – $2,499 24

Alvernian Guild $500 – $999 29

St. Anthony Associates $250 – $499 26

Friends of St. Francis $100 – $249 96

Contributor up to $99 46

TOTAL **226

NEW & RE-ENGAGED DONORS
DONORS (includes all giving campaigns & funds) FY21 FY20 

New Donors       40 60

Re-engaged Donors 64 91

Consecutive Donors 122 159
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FISCAL YEAR 2021
HEAD OF SCHOOL REPORT

Donor Honor Roll
Gifts from the donors listed below were made from July 1, 2020 – June 30, 2021

San Damiano Society 
$10,000 - $24,999
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Petroni ‘99, ‘00

Elizabeth Hayes Society
$5,000 - $9,999
Mr. John Gledhill P`21
Mrs. Maureen Sullivan P ‘75 ‘83, ‘86; 
GP ‘16; Former Staff
Ms. Carolyn McGrath ‘59

League of Saint Bonaventure
$2,500 - $4,999
Dr. Martin Kelly

Tau Circle 
$1,000 - $2,500
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Casey
Mr. & Mrs. John Joyce P ‘92
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Houley P`09
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Carr P`17 `21
Mr. & Mrs. Michael McSweeney P ‘01
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Barrett P`02 `08
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Stowe P`20
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas McLaughlin GP`17 `21
Mr. Andrew Cowan P`21 & Dr. Kathleen 
Haley P`21
Mr. Edward Burke P`12; Board & Mrs. 
Maureen Burke P ‘12
Mr. Robert Ames P`13 `15 & Mrs. Anne 
Ames P ‘13 ‘15; Board
Mrs. Denise Kennedy Connell `85 P ‘19 & 
Mr. John Connell P`16
Mrs. Joan Mulvey Endicott `71
Mr & Mrs. Francis Sullivan P`13
Mrs. Catherine St. Martin P ‘02
Mrs. Maureen O’Rourke P`93 `94 `97
Mrs. Michele Krahmer P ‘85
Mrs. Nicole Pascarelli O’Brien `97
Ms. Eileen McLaughlin, Former Head of 
School and Faculty

Ms. Kathleen Joyce `92; Board
Ms. Linda Clougher ‘75
Ms. Mariele Dunn `07
Ms. Patricia Daley, Board, Former Staff
Rosse Family Charitable Foundation

Alverian Guild 
$500 - $999
Dr. Bronwyn Martin `81
Mann-Rodgers & Commonwealth 
Funeral & Cremation Services
Mr. & Mrs. Carmine DiRuzza P`22
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Simmons, Jr. P`20
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Hern P`20
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Horblit P`23
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. Colm O’Shea P`14 `15 `23
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Coppinger P’20
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Cobb P’15
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Maher P ‘03
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Stanton P ‘19, ‘21
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas O’Brien P`98 `01
Mr. Crosbie Lawlor (husband of Mary 
Ridge Lawlor `46)
Mr. Robert Madeya & Mrs. Susan 
DeSanto-Madeya P ‘19 ‘20
Mr. Stephen Herlihy & Mrs. Sarah Healey 
Herlihy `95
Mr. Tim Quinn P`21
Mr. William Dow, Former Faculty
Mrs. Corinne Capraro Flanagan `75
Mrs. Elaine Fitzpatrick GP`13
Mrs. Kimberly Kossuth, Staff
Mrs. Martina Hynes Conlon `83
Mrs. Mary Kay Klein P`91
Ms. Kristen Lynch ‘03
Ms. Mary Flaherty `83
Ms. Siobhan Burke `12
Ms. Stephanie Bonica 
Ms. Suzelle Saint-Eloi P`18 `21

Ms. Teresa Young G ‘22

Saint Anthony’s Associates 
$250 - $499
Dr. Maria Consigli `83 P`20 `23 & Mr. 
David Consigli P`20 `23
Dr. Melissa Heim, Former Faculty
Hannaford Supermarkets
Mr. & Mrs. David Andrews P`19 `22
Mr. & Mrs. David Perkins P`99
Mr. & Mrs. Donald McGough P ‘20
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Glennon P ‘97
Mr. & Mrs. John DeBaie P`01 `05
Mr. & Mrs. John Loughran P`16
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Gillis P`06 `08
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kickham P`21 `23
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Reissfelder P ‘21
Mr. & Mrs. Sean Connor P’21
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Brady P ‘21 ‘24
Mr. Fergal Brennock P`24 & Ms. Barbara 
Franklin P`24
Mr. Peter & Mrs. Maureen Milano P`08 
`10
Mrs. Catherine Nagle Yarberry `80
Mrs. Emily Cunningham Peixoto `01
Mrs. Jane DeMarco Wittreich `59
Mrs. Julie McSweeney Curti `99
Mrs. Sarah McSweeney Pierson `01
Ms. Christine Lydon Reardon `06
Ms. Kathleen Regan Adams P`22
Ms. Kathryn White `95
Ms. Mary Ann Neary P`19 `23
Ms. Melissa Allen `10 
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FISCAL YEAR 2021
HEAD OF SCHOOL REPORTDonor Honor Roll Continued

Friends of Saint Francis 
$100 - $249
Mr & Mrs. John Canning P`20 `23
Mr. &  Mrs. Robert Priante P ‘26
Mr. & Mrs Michael McCarthy P ‘26
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Gentile P`85 `89
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Bowser
Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Hernandez P ‘26
Mr. & Mrs. Giovanni Cardarelli P`21
Mr. & Mrs. James Dunn P`12
Mr. & Mrs. James Kelly P ‘05
Mr. & Mrs. James McMahon P ‘23
Mr. & Mrs. James Reardon, Jr. P`05
Mr. & Mrs. John Grealish P ‘13
Mr. & Mrs. John Hsu P`95
Mr. & Mrs. John Kelliher, III P`12 `15 `18
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Balzarini P`91 `94 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Corcoran, Jr. P`11
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Griffin P ‘25
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Walsh P ‘21
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Frawley P ‘26
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Mingolelli P`98
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Canavan P`20
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Houston P ‘10
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Allen P ‘10
Mr. & Mrs. Scott MacDonald P ‘26
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen O’Grady P`14
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Romano P ‘23
Mr. & Mrs. Terrace Steele P ‘22
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Mooney, Jr. P`00 `02 
`04
Mr. & Mrs. William Herlihy P ‘25
Mr. Andrew Pepe
Mr. C.J. Connon
Mr. James Keenan & Ms. Mary Lahey-
Keenan P ‘13, ‘15
Mr. James Maher & Ms. Linda 
Cavanaugh P ‘08
Mr. John Herlihy & Mrs. Denise Herlihy 
P`01, Former Staff
Mr. John Mazza
Mr. Michael Buckley
Mr. Michael Lukason
Mr. Ryan Hanna P ‘22
Mr. Shaun & Mrs. Maria Meaney P`09

Mr. Steven Pepe
Mr. Tom St. Cyr, Coach
Mr. Travis & Mrs. Krystyna Dolson P’25
Mr. William Hession, Jr. P`10 & Ms. 
Sharon Gallagher P`10
Mr.James Regan GP ‘22
Mrs. Charlene Welch P ‘93
Mrs. Elizabeth Keane Hayes `52
Mrs. Jackie Hanlon Rosati, Former Staff
Mrs. Jane Mannix Mullowney `59 P`91
Mrs. Janet McInerney Sargent `61
Mrs. Jeanne Doherty P ‘19
Mrs. Joan Lynch Sullivan `58 P`93
Mrs. Joan Nelson, Former Faculty
Mrs. Joan Pelletier DiSciullo `59
Mrs. Julie Sullivan Gosselin `83 P`16 & 
Mr. Jay Gosselin P`16 
Mrs. Kaitlin Troy Kincaid `99
Mrs. Katherine Floyd Kopchick ‘99
Mrs. Kathleen Kent, Former Head of 
School and Faculty
Mrs. Kathleen Koen Haverty `83
Mrs. Lynda Stillman P ‘22, ‘25
Mrs. Maggie DeMoura Girard `10; Board
Mrs. Mary Beth O’Leary `75
Mrs. Mary Jo Marion-Farrell P ;20
Mrs. Maryellen Ryan `89 P`22 & Mr. Peter 
Ryan, Jr. P`22
Mrs. Maureen Murray P`19
Mrs. Michelle Herlihy Walsh `01
Mrs. Natalie Patey Marsh `01
Mrs. Nicole Wilson Conway `04
Mrs. Rosalie Montuori Mucci `67
Mrs. Rosanne Grady GP`21
Ms. Aimee Mulvey Fagan ‘78
Ms. Alison Keeley `01
Ms. Amy Reardon `05
Ms. Andrea Allen ‘01
Ms. Ann Naughton Walsh ‘83
Ms. Briana Foley `01
Ms. Cynthia Hession ‘10
Ms. Diana Sibley `86
Ms. Elizabeth Ames `15
Ms. Elizabeth Kerrigan `01
Ms. Emily Lyons Peet ‘03

Ms. Emily Perkins `99
Ms. Eva Adams, Former Faculty/Staff
Ms. Frances Murphy Ratto ‘74
Ms. Gail Duffy
Ms. Jean Maras
Ms. Julie Kotowski ‘83
Ms. Katherine Shea ‘10
Ms. Lucy Hale-Carcerano `96
Ms. Mary Kate Ames `13
Ms. Maureen Collier
Ms. Meaghan Keenan `13
Ms. Pattyann Woods
Ms. Paula Callahan `87
Ms. Stacy McIntyre P ‘22, ‘26
Ms. Susan Krim, Staff
Ms. Tracey Baron ‘90

Contributors 
$1 - $99
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Fitzgerald P`20
Mr. & Mrs. Jason MacLeod P ‘19
Mr. & Mrs. John Hughes P ‘09
Mr. & Mrs. Karl Hoyt P ‘17
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Barry P ‘25
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Anderson P`09 `11
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Stewart P`05 `11
Mr. Daniel Dewees
Mrs. Barbara Butler McGovern `90; P`22. 
‘24
Mrs. Erin Loparo, Former Faculty
Mrs. Janine Torchio, Staff
Mrs. Kathryn Haley Pappano ‘86
Mrs. Luciann McMullen P`24
Mrs. Mary Bridget Chick, Staff
Mrs. Mary Villani
Mrs. Maureen Brusie `64
Mrs. Susan Carnes Bonica `75
Ms. Brenda Stein
Ms. Brittney Prest `09
Ms. Caroline Clinton `14
Ms. Caroline Tibbetts ‘08
Ms. Catherine Stowe `20
Ms. Christine Costello `06
Ms. Elizabeth Cronin `17
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Ms. Grace Deraney ‘19
Ms. Grace Madeya ‘19
Ms. Hannah Madeya ‘20
Ms. Jacqueline McLaughlin P ‘16
Ms. Jeanne Moriarty Ciolfi ‘54
Ms. Katherine Montgomery `15
Ms. Leslye Porter P`08 `10
Ms. Lindsay Sullivan `07
Ms. Lindsey Thorne-Bingham ‘00
Ms. Madeline Jarrett, Former Faculty
Ms. Mairead Walsh ‘19
Ms. Maria Davis
Ms. Mary Murray P ‘03; GP ‘14
Ms. Meaghan Keenan `13
Ms. Meghan Hughes `09
Ms. Nicole Kfoury `05
Ms. Pamela Shea `61
Ms. Roberta Johnnene ‘82
Ms. Rossella Mercuri P ‘22
Ms. Samantha Maceranka
Ms. Sandra Giordano Faculty & Mr. 
Gaetano Ragusa
Ms. Susan Hamilton P ‘13

Grants
Catholic Schools Foundation
Fonds Adzine Doucet, 
Missionary Franciscan Sisters
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Please Direct Any Questions 
About This Report or Your Giving 
History To:
 

Mrs. Kimberly Kossuth
Director of Institutional Advancement

advancement@mountalverniahs.org 
617-969-2260 ext. 46

WWW.MOUNTALVERNIAHS.ORG
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Mount Alvernia High School
790 Centre Street

Newton, MA 02458 

www.mountalverniahs.org 

Scan Code to
Update Your 
Information

Scan Code to 
View The 
Class Notes

Scan Code to 
View The 
Winter Windfall 
Calendar raffle

STAY IN TOUCH WITH MOUNT ALVERNIA HIGH SCHOOL

Gala
THIRD ANNUAL

MOUNT ALVERNIA HIGH SCHOOL

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2022

BRAE BURN COUNTRY CLUB
326 Fuller Street

West Newton, MA 02465

6:00 - 11:00 PM


